TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

May 16, 2012
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Steketee, Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams
OTHERS PRESENT:  Calvina Reznek, Cicely Richardson, Sheri Clifford
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.

Calvina Reznek - Treasurer
Reznek wanted to make the Board aware of a shortness of funds due to non-payment of taxes.   Reznek suggested that she and Sheri Clifford work closely for the next few months on accounts payables until the first installment of taxes are paid.  The Board reviewed a list of property owners that have not paid taxes for 2009 and 2011, they asked Reznek to keep them informed.
II.  Approval of  Minutes

The minutes of May 9, 2012 were approved as amended.             
III.  Old Business

A.  Board Reports
Cooley reported that she will meet with Chief Kilmer and Brad McCormack on May 17th, to write a draft of the Indian Pond Beach Policy and the monitor responsibilities.  The Board also suggested that a box-holder  be sent out to make the residents aware of the new policy.
The Board discussed the amount awarded by Primex for the Tobelman judgment.  It was agreed there was reason to continue to inquire as to why/when other fees would be covered.  Steketee will speak with Attorney Waugh regarding options on moving forward.

The Board discussed Andrews Road classification and agreed that they needed to discuss the maintenance in that area with Road Agent Charlie Waterbury.  The subject may also require further discussion if the property is sold and extended maintenance is needed.  

Steketee reported that Mitchie Concrete was at the Indian Pond Bridge site and working to repair the headwall and Latulippe Construction will be working on the erosion problem.  Paving will begin on May 21, 2012.

Steketee spoke with Clifton Taylor regarding brush up stream of the brook and tires downstream from the culvert.  Taylors will remove the brush and asked if the highway department can return the tires to their barn.

The Board discussed HEB Engineering letter justifying use of materials that were not in keeping with plans at Indian Pond Bridge.  Steketee stated that he felt FEMA was agreeable and it meets state standards.

Adams reported that the Purchasing Committee may be able to wrap things up by the next meeting on May 24th.  He will report to the Board on May 30th.

The Board questioned if they had the authority to grant property use for the FastRoad project.  Cooley will compose a list of questions regarding broad band for Carol Miller, the decision on FastRoads will be delayed until all questions are answered.

The Board reviewed the Fire Department Lease and agreed it was suitable.  Adams will give the Lease to the Fire Department for review prior to signing.

The Board authorized Sheri Clifford to send an invitation for Engineering Qualifications to Pathways, DuBois & King and HEB Engineering.  This request will also be placed in the Valley News and Journal Opinion.

The Board discussed emergency contact information for the highway crew in case of an emergency in Waterbury’s absence.

IV.  New Business

A.  Correspondence

B. Accounts Payable

The correspondence and accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V.  Comments & Questions from Public

None at this time.

VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
